
Supervisor’s Report 

October - November 

2023 

 

10-13 Treasurer Gotts and I donated our time to pour floor for residents who lost their 

home in a fire. Inspected burial at Rice Cemetery.  

10-15 Took out garbage from hall and took out old microwave & boxes to curb for 

garbage pickup on Monday.  

10-15 Emailed funeral home about disinterment form for county.  

10-16 I met the ADA door company to install automatic openers for ADA compliant 

doors. Worked on cemetery for burial plots with Deputy. Called Monroe County Health 

Dept. about Thursday’s disinterment.  

10-18 Went to Lansing to power & communications committee about House Bill 5120-

5123 (4 bills); this did pass and is going to the House. Went to office internet down.  

10-19 Went to cemetery for disinterment & reinterment of grave. Went to the office for a 

meeting with the Cemetery Committee, then back to cemetery for interment of grave. 

Met husband of interment; he’s very happy everything is done and over with. Went back 

to the office and spoke with Mary Ochalek from Funeral home in Milan about interment 

at Azalia Cemetery. Called MCRC about stoning of Couper Rd.  

10-20 Picked up mail. Spoke with Drain Commission on another property with a sink 

hole. 

10-24 Met concrete leveling company at hall about steps and handicap area, as well.   

10-30 Called desk company about shelf for Deputy Clerk for election material.  

10-31 Spoke with MCRC about guard rail on Cone Rd. They are scheduled to come out 

this week to put guard rails back up.  

11-1 Went to Lansing on House of Representatives’ vote on HB 5020 & HB 5021.  

11-2 Cemetery conference at hall with the Cemetery Committee, Township Engineer 

and 2 additional cemetery knowledgeable people. Also met with electrician about issues 

under office; floor joists are rotting away due to no venting. He took a video of it for 

Thursday’s meeting. Met Joel at the office about office issues.  

11-3 Picked up mail.  

11-6 I spoke with Adam from MCDC about the sink hole. They will cone it; they are 

about 2-3 weeks out with repairs.  



11-7 I went to Lansing for the Senate Energy Commission meeting. Called Tom Gotts 

about front of building steps. He will try to come out tomorrow. Called our engineer 

about building will get more details on drawings. Called Senator Bellino about Energy 

Committee today in Lansing.  

11-8 I went to the office to meet with the Building Inspector and Ordinance Officer about 

issues with properties in our township. They are in the process of sending paperwork 

into the legal system. Called General Doors about issues with rear door. Called desk 

company about shelf; it is no longer available.  

11-9 Received call back from door company; They will come out next week. Called CLI 

Concrete in Ypsilanti, left voicemail for them to come out for a third opinion on steps in 

front of hall. Went out and drove back roads. Did service request for Wells Rd. for trees 

and a large pothole. I also made a service request for Platt Rd. at Macon drain because 

the potholes on both sides of the approach are very bad and need attention.  

 

Respectfully, 

 

Mark Bogi 

Supervisor 

Milan Township 

 


